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	The Link Program

	Appearances Can Be Deceiving


	Title


	Appearances Can Be Deceiving



	General Objectives


	To be present and vigilant toward the people around us in order to recognize their despair and be sensitive to their suffering.

To encourage people living through a difficult situation to talk about it with someone they know in order to escape isolation and ask for help.



	Specific Objectives


	By the end of the session, students will be able to:

· Recognize the existence of the Link Program.

· Use the yellow card.

· Recognize that the sticker means "resource person," or person to whom to turn to talk about a personal problem.



	Clientele


	Students in grades 9 through 12 at Cité des Jeunes A.-M.-Sormany



	Duration


	Approximately 30 minutes

	Content
	Introduction

In life, it is important to take breaks. It is the same as when you go on a trip: if you stop at the rest areas along the way, you are less likely to arrive tired at your destination. Taking a break gives us an opportunity to look back at how far we've come and to make any adjustments for the next leg of the journey. 

To mark Suicide Prevention and Life Promotion Week, which runs from February 5 to 11, 2006, let's take some time to think about the despair that some people go through from time to time.

	(cont.)

Content
	Activity

Poster


1. Show the poster to the class.

· What do you see in this picture? What is it a picture of? Example: Friends having fun; a group of happy people; friends partying; etc.

Note: In fact, the poster is of a group of young people smiling for a souvenir photo.

· What might be the meaning of the red circle around one of the guys and the phrase "Appearances can be deceiving"? Example: The signs of despair and suicidal behaviours may be hidden, ambiguous and not always easy to identify. We can't always trust what we see; behind a smile, a person can be hiding unhappiness. It is easy to assume that a nice-looking young man has everything he needs in life to be happy, but the reality is that nobody is immune to problems. Even people that are surrounded by friends may feel alone with their problems. 

· Without naming names, can you think of people you know who remind you of any of the people in the picture? Do you have any friends or classmates who are going through difficult times but prefer to pretend that everything is just fine? Do you find that men have a harder time talking about their problems than women?

· Can you name some problems that people in our community might be going through? Example: Problems with friends, family, school, work, romantic relationships, sexuality, abuse (verbal, physical or sexual), health (physical or emotional), the law, the loss of a loved one, addiction to drugs, alcohol or gambling, etc. See the list in the appendix "What Kinds of Problems Do People Have?". 

· Why do some people hide their problems? Why do they feel the need to wear a "mask"? Example: Fear of ridicule, peer pressure, shame, fear of rejection, guilt, not wanting people to feel sorry for them, etc. See the list in the appendix "Motives."

· How do people go about hiding their problems? Example: By pretending to be happy like in the poster, by clowning around, by appearing happy-go-lucky, by adopting socially acceptable behaviours (e.g., being overly nice), by throwing themselves into their activities, by using drugs or alcohol, driving others away by acting hostile or even violent, etc.

· What are possible consequences of hiding our problems? Example: Hiding smaller problems until they turn into a problem "overdose" (idea from Caroline Roy, grade 11 student at CDJ), giving up hope, ceasing to grow as a person, etc. Some people go so far as to consider suicide.


	(cont.)

Content 


	(cont.)

Activity

· What should people do when they have a serious problem? Example: Ask for help.

· Note that we have the Link Program at our school.

The Link Program

2. Use the "Description of Program" section of the decision tree document to present the following information:

· Symbol

· Objectives

· How It Works

Note: 

· Place great emphasis on the yellow card.

· How is the yellow card used?

· Encourage students to put their yellow card someplace that they will not forget, such as with their other important cards (e.g., driver's license, student card, social insurance card).

· Remind them that they should never write someone else's name on the card – if they have a friend with a problem, they should either consult directly for suggestions or bring the friend along with them to the consultation.

· I may feel fine today, but who knows about tomorrow...

3. Give an example of a problem and explain the role the resource person may be called upon to play.

Note:

· Role of attentive listener able to direct the young person to the right individual.

· A sticker on the door indicates that the person behind it is a resource person.

4. Distribute the yellow cards.

· Review the resources indicated on the cards.

· Ask the students to write their name on their card.

5. Ask the students what they think about the program.

Question period

· The benefits of using it.

Example: Giving priority to emergencies, receiving help more quickly, etc.

	(cont.)

Content
	Conclusion

Remind the students of the importance of every link and of being there to help each other when necessary.

Remind them of the importance of remaining vigilant, as there may be people around us at any time who need help.

We can also do our part by treating the people around us with respect and by taking care not to hurt others with our words, attitudes and behaviours.

Someone once said, "Today, someone smiled at me and said hello, and it made me decide to continue living."



	Preparation required


	Put the poster up on a wall in the classroom.

Place the sticker on the classroom door.



	Materials required for presentation
	Content

Appendix: What Kinds of Problems Do People Have?

Appendix: Motives

Appendix: Statistics

Appendix: Facts about Suicide

"Appearances Can Be Deceiving" poster1

Decision tree

Yellow cards

The Link Program poster

Resource person sticker

1 = Source: Quebec Association for Suicide Prevention



	The Link Program Committee at CDJ
	For additional information on the program, please contact the following persons:

· Georges Valois, social worker (assigned to CDJ) 

· Paul LeVasseur, vice-principal

· Brigitte Sirois, teacher

· Caroline Roy, grade 11 student at CDJ

· Raymond Pelletier, social worker

· Anne D'Astous, guidance counsellor (regional coordinator for the Link Program)

Note: Cards are available at the office of any social worker or guidance counsellor.

	Comments 
	During discussion you may want to refer to the appendices 

"Statistics" and "Facts about Suicide."
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